
 
March 25, 2025 City Council Meeting 

 
Title 
Consider approval of a contract amendments for the Mt. Clinton Pike Shared Use Path project — 
Larry Propst, Department of Finance 
 
Summary 
Contract amendments on the Mt. Clinton Pike Shared Use Path project have exceeded thresholds 
established in Va. Code § 2.2-4309 and require approval by City Council. 
 
Recommendation 
Option 1. Approve the contract amendments. 
 
Fiscal Impact 
The Public Works Department is currently working with VDOT to obtain supplemental funding. 
 
Context & Analysis 
On September 12, 2023, the City entered into a contract with G.B. Foltz Contracting Inc. for the 
Mt. Clinton Pike Shared Use Path project. The original contract amount was $2,431,136. Total 
contract amendments in the amount of $617,727.32 account for the underestimation of significant 
amounts of rock excavation and the underestimation of paving material. 
 
Pursuant to Va. Code § 2.2-4309, contract amendments greater than 25% of the contract price or 
$50,000, whichever is more, must be approved by the locality’s governing body. The Public Works 
Department is requesting approval of the contract amendments. 
 
Options  

1. Approve the contract amendments 
 

Attachments  
1. N/A 

 


